
STAFF REPORT 

City of Lancaster 
 

CC 18 
 

10/27/09 
 

MVB 
 

 

 

Date: October 27, 2009 

 

To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 

 

From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works 

  

Subject: Closure of Avenue G between Sierra Highway and approximately 50 Feet 

East of the Railroad Tracks 

 

Recommendation: 
Approve the closure of Avenue G between Sierra Highway and approximately 50 feet east of 

the railroad tracks, for a period not to exceed 5 days to facilitate the construction of the 

Avenue G street improvements related to the eSolar project. 

 

Background: 

Sierra Suntower, LLC, has requested approval for the temporary road closure of Avenue G 

between Sierra Highway and approximately 50 feet east of the railroad tracks to construct the 

Avenue G street improvements.  Avenue G is a shared jurisdiction with the County of Los 

Angeles.   

 

The Contractor/Developer is required to acquire approval from all jurisdictions prior to 

closing the roadway.  This closure is being requested for public safety.  The detour route 

around the project provides safe passage with a minimal delay.  The south half of the street 

will be removed during construction leaving only one lane intact for traffic.  Flagging will be 

provided 24/7 for local residents to access the north side of Avenue G from Division Street.  

All emergency access, City services, and residential access will be provided at all times. 
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